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MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE 

MAY 10, 2016 

12:30 P.M.  

 

 The following persons were present for the meeting: Chairperson Ron Enyeart; 

Committee Members Donna Isenberg and James Decker,Sr.; Councilmembers  

President David Quarry, John Gradwell and Jim Bair, Assistant Borough Secretary 

Melody J. Parsons, Maintenance Supervisor Thomas Yarnell, and Borough Manager 

William W. Wheeler. 

 

Visitors: see attached sign in sheet. 

 

Acting Chairperson Enyeart called the meeting to order. 

 

RECOGNIZE GUESTS AND PUBLIC COMMENT: Gary Cramer asked what the 

Borough is doing about 10th and Moore Street.  Councilperson Isenberg responded that 

we are planning to discuss that in Public Safety Committee. 

 

Dean Harris asked if he was permitted to ask about leaks in the Borough. Mr. Harris 

commented that if you were serious about leak detection you would have men out 

every day replacing old lines. He stated that it was brought up about changing meters. 

That is a waste of time. Council needs to start replacing water lines. 

 

Patti Bucynski asked if Council had an update on what is going on at 1417 Scott Street. 

Manager Wheeler stated that he has not be able to get in touch with anyone at the 

Conservation District. The contractor came in to the office and received the necessary 

permits and then went to Bureau Veritas. Manager Wheeler stated that they are not 

doing anything that they are not permitted to do. Ms. Bucynski responded that she is 

glad they received permits. 

 

MAINTENANCE DEPARTMENT SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT:   
Chairperson Enyeart asked if there were any questions on the Maintenance 

Supervisor’s Report.   

 

Councilperson Gradwell asked Supt. Yarnell would does attribute that the water meters 

were read in only 7 days this time.  Supt Yarnell responded it’s the right person doing 

the job. 
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OPEN ISSUES:  

STREET PAVING: Manager Wheeler stated that he is still waiting on an answer 

from the gas company about 25th Street.  He is working with Sheetz regarding the 

paving on Moore Street.   

 

CEMETERY: Manager Wheeler reported that he will be advertising for bids for the 

paving at the Cemetery. 

 

SUMMER SEASONAL WORKERS FOR MAINTENANCE: Manager Wheeler 

reported that he is still short one person for the summer mowing crew.  

 

BOROUGH CLEAN-UP: Manager Wheeler reported that the total cost for clean-up 

was around $7,900.00. It will email Council the exact figure. 

 

NEW BUSINESS:  
 

YARD WASTE OPENING: The Committee decided that the yard waste facility will 

be opening on Wednesdays in addition to Saturdays beginning Wednesday, May 25th 

from 3:00 pm-7:00 pm. 

 

POTHOLE & SHOULDER REPAIRS:  Supt. Yarnell reported that he is working on 

potholes and shoulder repairs as weather permits.  Councilperson Isenberg reported 

that there is a large pot hole in the road when coming out of the school driveway by 

Mr. Geissinger’s property.  

 

 

 

 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        BY: Melody J. Parsons  

                           Assistant Borough Secretary 


